          Fort Sisseton Commission Meeting

September 27, 2019
The Fort Sisseton Commission met September 27, 2019 at Fort Sisseton State Park.  The meeting was called to order at 12:30 pm. Commission members present were Eileen Warzeka, G. Todd Garry, Bill Hoskins Marshall Damgaard, Doug Eidahl, Casey Weismantel, Bruce Prins , Duane Hemmah and Judy Gulleson. GFP personnel present were Willy Collignon, Al Nedved, and Ali Tonsfeldt. Tourism personnel present was Calvin Bloemendaal. Minutes taken by Dalaine Pleinis. 
AGENDA ITEMS

REVIEW OF MINUTES:
MOTION AND SECOND TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
TERMS EXPIRING NOV. 2019     Bill Hoskins and Judy Gulleson agreed to continue for another term. Glen Johnson and Mary Dunn are                                                resigning due to age and health concerns. Eileen asked for volunteers to fill their positions on the planning committee. Doug and Bill volunteered.
NOMINATIONS    Nominating committee member Eileen asked for nomination for the slate of officers. There being none
MOTION BY BILL, 2ND BY DUANE TO KEEP THE CURRENT SLATE OF OFFICERS. (CHAIR-JUDY, VICE-CHAIR-BRUCE, NOMINATING COMMITTEE-EILEEN, KIRK AND KARIE, EXECUTIVE PLANNING COMMITTEE- BRUCE, DUANE, DOUG, AND BILL) MOTION WAS APPROVED.
OLD BUSINESS
Project/Development update
The alarm system has been installed and is working well. 

Matt and crew have been repainting the trim on buildings. They have also been rehinging some of the buildings as weather permits.
Past Special Events

Ali gave a report on the past events. The 60th Anniversary Celebration went well with 250 people attending to watch the ballgame.

The Ghost Investigation generated a net profit of approximately $3500.00 and had 92 paying guests. Ali is planning on having another one in the future.
MOTION BY CASEY 2ND BY DUANE TO SEND THE GHOST INVESTIGATORS $250.00 TO HELP DEFRAY THEIR COST TO HOLD THIS YEAR’S EVENT. MOTION WAS APPROVED.

Harvest Fest was well attended with 255 guests and 12 vendors. One hundred thirty boy scouts helped with projects at Roy and the Fort.

Judy reported the NFP had a good season with 735 people taking in the plays. The plays have been selected for next year but not yet announced. 
PUBLIC COMMENT None 

NEW BUSINESS
New Projects Ali informed the commission that the staff is in the process of relocating the Artifact Room to the meeting room in the hospital.

Staff is starting work on the renovation of the Commanding Officer’s Building.
Upcoming Special Events Ali updated the commission on new ideas for the Haunted Fort including decoration of porches and decorating committees. Frontier Christmas ideas were presented. Volunteers are needed for both events.

Ali has begun research for an interpretive tour (AR) app for the Fort. She has contacted Oncell for information and pricing. The initial quote was $1995 set up fee and $2295 per year usage fee. Custer is using this system. Ali will reach out to them and get their opinion and continue to research other sources.
Judy questioned if the Fort should have a presence in the local parades. After discussion it was determined that the time and cost would be of better use elsewhere. 

The next meeting is tentatively set for noon, February 28,, 2020 at the Business Center in Webster.

Meeting was adjourned at 3pm. 
